
  

 

The next issue of the Eagle Eye will appear at the beginning of October 

Please send in your contributions before the copy deadline - Friday Sept 24th 

Issue 358        Aug / Sept ‘21 

New recycling bin coming soon—first collection 

in late September—updated collection 

timetable inside! 

This one will have a purple lid and will be for 

clean paper and cardboard only. 
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PRESCRIPTION ROTA 

Aug 11th Clare Kelly 07847 966803 

Aug 18th Betty Spackman 869676 

Aug 25th Lynda Williams 869225 

Sept 1st Rodney Fagg 869123 

Sept 8th Mari Dawson 868310 

Sept 15th Rodney Fagg 869123 

Sept 22nd Betty Spackman 869676 

Sept 29th Clare Kelly 07847 966803 

Oct 6th Mari Dawson 868310 
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August 

Fri 6th Cash Bingo in Village Hall 8:00 pm 

Sat 7th Coffee Social in Village Hall 10:30-12:00 

Tues 31st Parish Council meeting 7:30pm 

September 

Sun 5th Journey of Faith   

Thurs 9th Carpet Bowls, Village Hall 7:30pm  

Sat 11th  VPA 60th Autumn Show  

Mon 13th Eagle PCC meeting in church 10:30 am 

Tues 28th  Parish Council meeting 7:30pm 

Weds 29th New purple bin collection starts  

October 

Fri 1st  Harvest Festival and Supper 6:30pm 

WHAT’S ON DIARY 

MOBILE LIBRARY DATES 

Outside Eagle Post Office   

August—Tuesday 17th 15:15—16:30 

September Tuesday 14th  15:15—16:30 

For more info go to https://capitadiscovery.co.uk/

lincolnshire/assets/-/docs/mobile_timetables/E.pdf 

https://capitadiscovery.co.uk/lincolnshire/assets/-/docs/mobile_timetables/E.pdf
https://capitadiscovery.co.uk/lincolnshire/assets/-/docs/mobile_timetables/E.pdf
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EDITORS NOTE 

Its been heart-warming to receive notices from many of the 

village groups and clubs, that are advertising the return of 

events in the village. Fingers are so crossed that the Village 

Produce Association show can go ahead this time, after so 

much disappointment with bad weather and lockdowns. It’s the 

60th show this time around, so deserves as much support and 

entries as possible. The entry forms are in the centre of this 

edition of the Eagle Eye. 

Good to see also the return of Bingo evenings to the Village 

Hall. 

I have been asked by the Bowls Club to put a special ask out for 

new members—there is only one person from the Village who 

plays for the Eagle Team now, and the future of the Club is in 

doubt. If you would like to become involved in the outdoors 

bowls, please contact Ted Coulson on 704340. 

It has occurred to me several times recently, that it is probably 

time for the editorship of the Eagle Eye to be handed over 

again—I have been looking after it for nearly seven years, and I 

am pretty sure that a more up to date and online version could 

be created by someone with greater skills than I have. 

I would like to hand over by the end of the year—so if you might 

be interested, and you would like to know more of what is 

involved, please contact me by phone, text or email—details on 

the back pages. 

Wishing everyone a fruitful and happy summer,   

       Jane 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, EAGLE 

Services for August 
Sunday 15

th
     Holy Communion  10.30a.m. 

 
Services for September 
Sunday 5

th
   The Journey of Faith 10.30a.m 

Sunday 12
th
   Morning Prayer  11.00a.m 

Sunday 19
th
        Evening Prayer    6.30p.m. 

Sunday 26
th
   Holy Communion  11.00a.m. 

Friday 1
st
 Oct. Harvest Festival    6.30p.m. 

 
August 

Please note that August is the holiday month and we have one 
service which is a Group Service of Holy Communion.   
 
September 

To mark our return to a new rota of services in September, 
Andrew has titled the service ‘The Journey of Faith’.  Andrew is 
going to do a run to all our four Churches in the Group, and at 
each Church he will take a short service which will be followed  
by refreshments.  He will be at Eagle at 10.30a.m. 

Andrew is doing the run to raise money for the four Churches 
and there are sponsorship forms in Eagle Church and the Post 
Office. 
 
P.C.C. Meeting – Monday, 13

th
 September in Church at 10am. 

 
Harvest Festival – Friday 1

st
 October 

We are hoping to hold a Harvest Supper following the Service at 
6.30p.m. but it will be subject to Covid guidance, so we will 
review the situation later in the summer. 
 
For Pastoral Matters and Memorial Stones please contact the 
Churchwardens, Chris and Sue Stiles 869296. 
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Letter from Rev. Andrew Vaughan 

Hello everyone, 

As we all start to prepare for how we live sensibly and safely 
with Covid-19, above all how to we start to live as social beings, 
the churches in our group are also looking at the same 
issues.  The guiding principle in this will be care for each other. 

We already have a few plans in place that we hope will start to 
come to fruition from September onwards. 

On September 5th we will be launching our return to a more 
regular pattern of worship across the group of Churches.  This 
will happen with me running between the four churches of the 
group.  There are some spaces for others to run the whole route 
with me, or between individual churches.  The symbol of this is 
of pilgrimage, and bringing new life to our communities.  Also it 
is sponsored.  There will be a short service at each church, and 
then an opportunity for those not running to socialise over some 
nibbles and a cuppa. 

If you would like to sponsor the run, you can either see 
members of your local church Council who have sponsor forms, 
or visit Just Giving. 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/swinderbygroup 

Timings of this event are 

9.30am Thorpe on the Hill  10.30am Eagle 

 11.30am North Scarle 12.30pm Swinderby 

On a more sombre note as churches we also recognise that the 
last 18 months have been very difficult for those who have 
suffered bereavement.  To that end we are planning services in 
early November, to commemorate those who have 
died.  Normally, we hold an annual All Souls service in one of 
our churches, this year there will be a service in each church 
around the 2nd November.  They will provide an opportunity to 
come together to remember our loved ones who have died, and 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/swinderbygroup
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whom we couldn’t all be together to commit to their eternal 
rest.  Also, if people wish to organise and individual memorial 
service for a loved one, so that family and friends can gather, 
please get in touch and we can arrange something. 

You may also start seeing in the local press coverage of a 
process taking place within the Diocese of Lincoln called 
Resourcing Sustainable Church.  This is looking at what shape 
and structure the Church should take going into the future, that 
is both financially and other resource sustainable.  The 
challenge for the Diocese is that it is asset rich, cash poor, and 
how does it balance the books to pay its way.  This may mean 
the church will be organised in new ways, and ministry by a paid 
cleric may not be quite the same.  We are keen to hear what 
people want of their local church, so please any comments 
speak to your local churchwardens. 

Finally, the pattern of services from September will be:- 

1st Sunday      
 9.30 North Scarle, Holy Communion 
         11.00 Thorpe, Morning Prayer 
          18.30 Swinderby, Evening Prayer 
2nd Sunday     
  9.30 Swinderby, Holy Communion 
          11.00 Eagle, Morning Prayer 
          18.30 Thorpe, Evening Prayer 
3rd Sunday    
   9.30 Thorpe, Holy Communion 
          11.00 North Scarle, Morning Prayer 
          18.30 Eagle, Evening Prayer 
4th Sunday      
  9.30 Swinderby, Morning Prayer 
          11.00 Eagle, Holy Communion 
          18.30 North Scarle, Evening Prayer 
5th Sunday     
   10.30 Group Communion on rotation 

As ever,   Andrew 
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EAGLE INDOOR CARPET BOWLS CLUB 
 

The good news is that the Indoor Carpet Bowls 

Club will resume play in the Village Hall at 

7.30pm on Thursday 9th September.  Carpet 

bowls is an easy, enjoyable and social game and 

new members are invited to join us.  Membership 

per season is £5 per person and £2 per evening 

attended which includes coffee, tea and biscuits 

and some gossip.  If you have never tried it come 

along the following Thursday 16th September, at 

7.30pm when we will be holding an Open Night  

when anyone can come along and give the game 

a try without any obligation.  Why not come and 

try it – it’s a fun evening. 

Roger Bishop, Secretary 
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Eagle Village Produce Association 

As we ease out of lockdown, we are planning for the 60
th
 Open 

(Autumn) Show – a  diamond anniversary - to go ahead on 
Saturday 11

th
 September in the village hall. The schedule is in 

this edition of the Eagle Eye and has all the details. 

If you have some lovely blooms in your garden and want to 
have a go at entering, bring them along, our knowledgeable 
judges will put them in the right class for you; same for fruit and 
vegetables, including any disasters! 

During lockdown lots of us have been spending more time in 
our gardens and learning to bake! The empty shelves in the 
supermarkets were testimony to that; couldn't get flour 
anywhere! So as a one off we have a 'wildcard' class – what 
have you learnt to bake during lockdown, bring a sample and 
enter it in this 'could be anything' category! 

Even if you don't want to put anything in come and have a look 
when we open to the public again after judging, have a cuppa 
and some cake, buy a raffle ticket and see what's going on, 
hopefully you might be inspired to enter next time. 

None of us are expert gardeners, we are a small friendly 
committee that is trying to keep this village show going, where 
many others have now stopped, and so far we have been 
successful but that's only because of the support on show days 
from the local community and we thank you for that. 

Clare Evans (Treasurer)     07825 160985 

Clare.3vans@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:Clare.3vans@hotmail.co.uk
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Collingham Patient Participation Group (August) 
The Patient Participation Group at Collingham Medical Centre 
continues with virtual meetings but of course is unable to get out 
and about into the community with meeting and activities at 
present. We are continuing with poster campaigns so keep an 
eye on the local notice boards for information. However here is 
the Practice Report from CMC to keep you informed. 
 
 • Covid cases of the Delta Variant are not in 
Nottinghamshire. Completing your full course of two COVID 
vaccines is your best protection against all variants and to stop 
new variants mutating.   Continue to be vigilant, a new cough 
means PCR test and household to isolate until result returns, 
COVID test appointments can be sought same day & results are 
much quicker usually 24-48 hrs after test. 
 
 • All adult cohorts now open – encourage your family 
members to uptake the vaccine to help stop it mutate in 
UK.  The majority of those hospitalisations and COVID deaths 
are largely non-vaccinated individuals. 
 
 • Flu Clinics are scheduled 18 September & 23 October and, if 
stocks are announced and released for 3rd COVID, we’ll do the 
Covid vaccination at the same time. 
 
 • Carers’ Register – we do actively seek information about 
Carer status, whether you have a carer or ‘are a carer’.   We 
collect information at the time of a patient registering and we 
have been updating our information during COVID for our 
patients who have been accessing services and are known to 
have a carer. This information means that carers and cared for 
are eligible for flu vaccines.   We’re not sure we’ve captured 
everyone who may care for someone. There is a carer support 
pack and PPG agreed that we can prepare a poster for sharing 
on notice boards. 
 
 • As Shielding is no longer active or a requirement, we are changing 
the way we support those members of the community who wish to 
continue to shield –allot the first appointment of the day in each of our 
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clinical rooms, meaning there is unlikely to be a wait to go in; they are 
the first patient in a deep cleaned room. 
 • Call backs for routine follow-ups will be given a 2 hr window to 

receive the call back, i.e. where a patient says they would prefer a 
call, on Thursday, we would give 2 hr window where the clinician will 
try to call back during that time. Offering choice to patients on mode of 
support, call, text or F2F. 

 
 • Electronic Repeat Dispensing during Medication Reviews we will 
start to consider for authorising medications for 12 months. 

 
 • Glossary of Terms – one of the admin team is pulling this together 
for online users and when writing to patients with extracts of their 
medical records copied.  

 
 • Walking for non-walkers Group – sharing poster information on 
our virtual board 
 
 • New staff  Respiratory Nurse Sarah now in post and practice being 
supported over coming months by Emma Gowlett, Phlebotomist, and 
Elena Caraman, Clinical Practitioner, who are experienced hospital 
and out of hours healthcare team members.  

 
 • Whilst we have said goodbye to Dr Jatin Shah in June, our new 
GPs join us in September – Dr Kate Rees & Dr Edda Scheurch 
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Telephone 

  Lincoln 01522 / 684825 

  Mobile  07850 / 418744 

35 Station Road  

Thorpe On The  Hill 

Lincoln 

LN6 9BS 

PROPERTY REPAIRS HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

Specializing in all aspects of building work to properties, including kitchen & 

bathroom fitting, wall & floor tiling, plumbing, joinery, plastering,  

laminate wood floor laying &much, much more. 

 

    

No job too small, so call now for a free quote & friendly expert advice 

CHRIS  MARTIN  
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All aspects of tree and 
hedge work 
Undertaken 

NPTC Qualified 

Fully Insured 

Domestic and Commercial 

24 Fosse Lane 
Thorpe On The Hill 
Lincoln LN6 9BE 

 
Mobile: 07845720099 

tel: 01522 685690 
gary.taylor.10@gmail.com 

Taylor 
Tree Services 
 
Gary Taylor 
N.D.A 
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Mark Wood Heating Ltd. 

Oil Boiler Specialist 

Servicing – Installation – Repairs 

 

OFTEC REGISTERED 

Full Central Heating Systems 

Boiler Replacements 

System Additions & Upgrades 

Radiators – Pumps – Controls 

Unvented Hot Water Systems 

Power Flushing. 

 

01427 628004 / 07703 217875 
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Lock Matters 

Small, Friendly, Mobile Locksmiths 

Lock Openings 

Locks Fitted 

UPVC Door Specialist 

 

Call Ian on 01522 681697 or  

mobile 07949 293134 

8 Tacitus Way North Hykeham LN6 9ZE 
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Governors 

We are currently looking for a new Community Governor with 
Health and Safety skills to join our friendly Governing Body 
and would be delighted to hear from anyone from the local 
community who is enthusiastic and committed to taking on this 
rewarding voluntary role.  You will join a team of Governors 
who share a common interest in wanting the best possible 
education for the children in our school and will use your 
existing knowledge and experience to hold the school to 
account and help direct the vision of our school. If you are 
interested please contact Faye Dick, Clerk to the Governing 
Body at Eagle CP School at Faye.Dick@eagle.lincs.sch.uk 
with a brief description of yourself, what skills you would bring 
to the role and why you would like to join the Governing Body.  
Applications will be accepted until Monday 20

th
 September 21. 

 

mailto:Faye.Dick@eagle.lincs.sch.uk
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Leavers & Achievers Awards 2021 
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Book Club reviews. 

As bright as Heaven by  Susan Meissner 

The story is set in Philadelphia during the period of the First World War and 
the dreadful pandemic - The Spanish flu, which devastated so many lives. 

It tells the story of the Bright family who moved to Philadelphia to give their 
three daughters a chance at a better life. Despite the many heartbreaks and 
challenges they endure, the family remain strong. 

The group felt the book was an easy, pleasant read and  gave it a score of 
4/5 

The Butterfly Box by  Santa Montefiore 

Federica is moved from Chile to Cornwall after her parents separate. All she 
has left to remember her father by is a wooden box which he gave to her 
and  which she treasures. 

The story tells of her growing up in Cornwall and being embraced by the 
Appleby family. Only many years later on her return to Chile does she dis-
cover the true lessons of the butterfly box. 

The group enjoyed the book but felt some of the dilemmas in the plot were 
resolved too easily and were too obvious. However they scored the book 3/5 

Our next read is The strange journey of Alice Pendelbury by Marc Levy 
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Greetings from Friends of Eagle School, unbelievably it is the end of 

another academic year at Eagle CP School. It has been another 

challenging year for so many, as we have encountered lockdowns, 

isolation meaning so many things have been put on hold, academically 

and socially. Congratulations and Special Thanks go out to all the staff 

at Eagle CP School and Little Eagles preschool, for overcoming these 

challenges and for helping the children in our community to thrive, we 

wish you all a restful and enjoyable summer break. 

The end of the academic year also brings changes to our committee, 

we would like to say a big heartfelt thank you and sadly farewell to 

Rebecca (FOES Secretary) and to Clare (Committee member) as they 

leave us.  Both have dedicated much time, effort and hard work into 

FOES over the last few years, we will miss them dearly on the 

committee, but we also wish them all the best in their new adventures. 

FOES are very pleased to say that even though we been 

faced with many fundraising challenges since covid, for the 

academic year of 2020/2021, we have in fact raised an 

amazing total of just over £1700.00 .  

Thank you to all the children, parents, school staff and the 
community for your generosity, we appreciate your 
continued support. 
 

Whilst one school year is ending, after the summer another will begin 

and FOES are very pleased to be welcoming to the committee Kelly and 

Leanne, who will be joining us from September. Kelly will be taking on 

the role of Secretary and Leanne is coming on board as a committee 

member.  We are very much looking forward to them being part of 

FOES. 
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FOES are also very grateful to Natalie and Eagle village shop for their 

continued support with our fundraising efforts, Natalie helped to sell 

our Scarecrow trail maps, Christmas raffle tickets and holds a FOES 

fundraising donation box in the shop, this raised £44.00 alone! 

Thank you to the two ladies in the village, whom we know as ‘Betty 

and Betty’ or the ‘Two Betty’s’, who kindly knitted cute easter egg 

animal accessories, these were sold in the village shop, this raised a 

very generous amount of £85.00 for the fundraising pot. Your 

thoughtfulness and kindness are most appreciated. 

Other fundraising amounts were achieved through our Mother’s Day 

and Father’s Day craft making rooms, for those who do not know, your 

Father’s day rocks came all the way from the beautiful Isle Of Wight, 

thanks to Clare and the rest of the Bower family for collecting these.  

Moving forward, FOES are getting very excited about the academic 

year ahead and the opportunities it will bring. We are already starting 

to discuss lots of new and exciting fundraising ideas and events, covid 

permitting of course (fingers crossed!). We look forward to welcoming 

and working with our new members Kelly and Leanne. 

We would also love to welcome new parents to either join our lovely 

friendly group of helpers or be a part of our decision making and join 

our committee.  If you’re interested please do get in touch with us at 

foeseagle@gmail.com, via our Facebook page or face to face at school 

pick up/drop off. All that is left to say is to wish everyone a very happy 

and safe summer. We look forward to seeing you all again in 

September. 

 

 

mailto:foeseagle@gmail.com
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Report Potholes 01522 782070 

http://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/faultreporting  01522 782070 

Report Litter                       01529 414155 

Adult Concern                    01522 782151 

Report fly tipping  

https://www.n-kesteven.gov.uk/residents/waste-recycling-and-

environment/report-or-request-a-waste-service/ 

Non urgent police and medical 

Health 111   Police 101 

Transport and Travel 

Call Connect 0845 234 33 44 or 01522 553143 

8.30am - 7pm Weekdays and to 5pm Saturdays 

Dial a ride 01522 544983 Disabled door to door 

Car-sharing www.lincshare.co.uk 

Trains www.thetrainline.com 

Roadworks  

roadworks@lincolnshire.gov.uk 

To receive info on twitter #lincscc_roads 

Report illegal parking 01522 511142 or email 
ParkingServices@lincolnshire.gov.uk  

NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING 
 

Sgt Kenneth Whyte  your Community Beat Sergeant, North Hykeham Police  
kenneth.whyte@lincs.pnn.police.uk  
 
Hykeham Rural Villages Email : EMAIL: hykehamrural.npt@lincs.pnn.police.uk  
 
Facebook :   https://www.facebook.com/HykehamPolice 
 
@HykehamNPT 
 
Community Beat manager PC Mark Wood 07973 846976 
 
PCSO Sarah Lingard    07973 842 364  
    
PCSO Jo Mackie           07973 845 791  

Parish Council website   
https://eagle-swinethorpe.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/ 

Useful phone numbers, email addresses and websites 

mailto:ParkingServices@lincolnshire.gov.uk
http://www.kenneth.whyte@lincs.pnn.police.uk
mailto:hykehamrural.npt@lincs.pnn.police.uk
https://eagle-swinethorpe.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
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EAGLE & SWINETHORPE PARISH 
COUNCIL 

Eagle Parish Council 

Two sets of minutes have been approved since the last edition 

of the Eagle Eye for the 4
th
 & 25

th
 May 2021. A full copy of the 

minutes can be found on the Parish Council website. 

Homepage – Eagle and Swinethorpe Parish Council 

(lincolnshire.gov.uk) 

The parish council can be contacted by either email at – 

parishclerk@eaglevillage.co.uk or by phone – 01522 868936 

The dates of the next parish council meetings are –  

31
st
 August 2021 

28
th
 September 2021 

With the lifting of restrictions Parish Council meetings are now 

being held Face to Face in the village hall. 

The Annual Parish Council meeting was held on 25
th
 May 2021, 

where the councillors elected a new Chairman, Cllr Colin 

Campbell, and Vice Chairman Cllr Jane Wallis.  

The Parish Council has two vacancies, if you are interested in 

becoming a Parish Councillor or would like some more 

information, please contact The Clerk or any of the Parish 

Councillors. We have recently Co-opted a new councillor onto 

the council Liv Brown – welcome.  

Policies 

The following policies were adopted –  

https://eagle-swinethorpe.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
https://eagle-swinethorpe.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
mailto:parishclerk@eaglevillage.co.uk
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Standing Orders 

Financial Regulations 

Complaints Procedure & handling method 

General Information 

The Parish Council signed and approved the Annual 

Governance & Accounting Statements. The form will now be 

submitted to the external auditor to be reviewed. 

The Internal Report had been successfully completed; no 

issues had been highlighted. 

As at the year end the parish council was at 106% of budget. 

A new litter picker has been appointed – welcome Fay  

 

Rachel Popplewell 

Parish Clerk 

Rachel Popplewell, Clerk to the Parish Council 
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Full Grooms, Clipping, De-Shedding,  

Wash & Blow Dry, Nail Trimming,  

Parasite Removal,  

Puppy Introductory Sessions,  

Pick Up & Drop Off Service and so much more! 

Full Grooms starting at £35 

Wash & Blow Dry starting at £20 

Contact us today to book your appointment or more 
information! 

( 01636 626411   ( 07568 990991 

: www.thomasdoggrooming.com 

 

 

Wet 
or Dry Grooms, Clipping, De-Shedding, Claw 

Clipping, Kitten Introductory Sessions, Pick Up & 
Drop Off Service and so much more! 

Grooms starting at £45 

Thomas’ Professional Cat Grooming is the 
feline department of Thomas’  

Professional Dog Grooming 

Contact us today to book your appointment or more 
information! 

( 01636 626411   ( 07568 990991 

: www.thomasdoggrooming.com 

Lucas Court, Fenton, Newark, NG23 5DE 

http://www.thomasdoggrooming.com
http://www.thomasdoggrooming.com
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Body and Sole 

The Country Clinic with the Calming Air    
*************************************************** 

Are you feeling stressed? Do you find it hard to switch off? Are you struggling to sleep? 

                         
Either a Therapeutic NO HANDS® massage or a Reflexology session  

may be able to help.  

Call Sally Smith on the number below or visit www.sallysmith.co.uk  

to find out more 

************************************************************ 

“My feet are killing me” 

If this sounds like you then call to book your appointment NOW! 

Pain-free feet are just a phone call away. Most foot problems can be treated quickly and easily, there’s 

no need to suffer in silence. 

************************************************************ 

Sally Smith  
Chiropodist, Reflexologist, NO HANDS® massage Therapist 

Body and Sole, Lime Grove Clinic, High St, Harby, Newark, Notts NG23 7EB 

01522 704294 or 07974 580 262 

Reflexology – helping you to relax and rebalance

Reflexology is a non-intrusive complementary therapy based on 
the theory that different points on the feet and hands correspond 
with different organs and systems in the body. Reflexologists work 
on these reflexes to help re-balance the vital energy in the body, 
which in turn improves the general feeling of wellbeing, and aids 
deeper relaxation. 
Reflexology may also provide relief from a wide range of acute and 
chronic conditions, complimenting allopathic medicinal 
approaches. Using gentle massaging techniques on feet and hands, I have had 

success in helping my clients with a range of conditions including 
menopausal symptoms, spinal injuries, sleeping difficulties, 
autoimmune diseases and arthritic pain.

I have a Centralia Reflexology Mastership (incorporating Agored
Cymru Units at Level 5) in Clinical Reflexology and belong to the 
Association of Reflexologists.

If you would like to find out more or come for treatments, contact me, Jane, on 01522 
869094 or 07976 638822 or email jane@balancedreflex.com. My treatment rooms are 
located in Eagle, Lincoln. www.balancedreflex.com @BalancedReflex
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SING   DANCE   ACT 

Come and join in the fun!! 

 
Saturdays 10am-12.30pm 

at 

Swinderby Village Hall 

 

Musical Theatre classes taught by friendly 

qualified teachers 
 

BALLET   TAP   JAZZ 

 
Classes on Tuesdays from 4pm 

at 

Swinderby Village Hall 

Ages 3-18 

 

For more information please call: 

Danielle – 01522 696100  

or Carol – 01522 791898 

Visit – www.dancelincoln.co.uk 
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EAGLE VILLAGE HALL 200 CLUB 

MAY 

NUMBER NAME  AMOUNT  

183 MRS A PHILLIPS £100.00 

140 MISS K CHENNELLS £50.00 

139 MR & MRS STROWGER £50.00 

145 MISS J EDEN £20.00 

172 MRS R AFFORD £20.00 

198 MISS R POPPLEWELL £20.00 

57 MRS J MOSS £10.00 

5 MR C RAY £10.00 

59 MR D CALDOW £10.00 

175 MISS S LEE £10.00 

JUNE 

NUMBER NAME  AMOUNT  

26 MR & MRS LOVELL £100.00 

106 MR D THOMPSON £50.00 

68 MISS S THOMPSON £50.00 

78 MRS L CLEMENTS £20.00 

114 MRS R CORDON £20.00 

138 MRS C MORTON £20.00 

3 MR J ANDERSON £10.00 

123 MR & MRS ROBBINS £10.00 

66 MR J BUTLER £10.00 

52 MRS E NORTON £10.00 
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Term closed with the Class of 2020 & 2021 Toddlers party—
Bouncy castle, soft play, games, hot dogs, cupcakes and plenty 
of chaos!  

That’s us done until the Autumn now so we wish everyone a 
wonderful summer and hopefully see lots of you back in 
September. 

Keep an eye on https://www.facebook.com/frontroomeagle for 
updates on our return. 

NOTICE FROM LINCOLNSHIRE HIGHWAYS DEPT: 
REPORTING HIGHWAYS ISSUES 
All highways issues should be reported via www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/
faultreporting. The online system is the quickest and easiest way to report 
problems and is available 24/7. 
However, you can also raise matters via customer services (by calling 
01522 782070 or emailing cschighways@lincolnshire.gov.uk ) or by con-
tacting your local county councillor. 
While we realise that you may prefer to speak to the local highways officer 
directly, we need them out dealing with highways issues not in the office on 
the phone. 
For more complex, ongoing issues, you can request an annual meeting with 
your local member and the highways team. 
In addition, my support councillor, Cllr Perraton-Williams, and I are current-
ly committed to visiting each parish and town council with the local high-
ways team. 
I can assure you that all issues reported will be dealt with. 
Kind regards CLLR RICHARD DAVIES 
EXECUTIVE COUNCILLOR FOR HIGHWAYS, TRANSPORT AND IT 

http://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/faultreporting
http://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/faultreporting
mailto:cschighways@lincolnshire.gov.uk
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To report a fault 
A fault is something wrong with the highway 

network that requires fixing. 

Typical examples are potholes, street lights 

that are not working and broken or missing 

drain covers. The best way to report a fault 

is to log it on the web portal 

at www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/faultreporting 

To talk to us 
Our Customer Service Centre number is 01522 

782070 

Our Service Centre Advisors can help with a wide 

range of questions and can look up what action 

has been taken with reported faults and enquiries 

between 08:00-8:00 Monday to Friday. 

If you have a highway emergency outside of 

these times please call Lincolnshire Police on 

101 To enquire about highways services 
Typical examples include when will the road 

improvements in my area be carried out. 

There is lots of useful information on our 

web pages at www.lincolnshire/transport-

and-roads 

If you can’t find what you are looking for or 

the enquiry is about something very specific 

please email us at 

cschighways@lincolnshire.gov.uk 

Learn more about services we provide 
To find information on all our services for 

example grass cutting, street lighting, grit bins, 

patching and surface dressing visit 

www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/transport-androads/ 

highways-maintenance/ 

You can also view our programme of works for 

the current financial year and download our 

publications and policies. 

Keep up to date with roadworks 
Visit www.roadworks.org to find up to date 

information about all roadworks carried out 

by Lincolnshire County Council and utilities 

such as Anglian Water. 

Follow us on Twitter 
You can follow us on Twitter. We regularly 

tweet roadworks updates, incident details and 

in the winter when we are gritting. 

@LincsCC_roads 

Information from Lincolnshire County Council : 

Highways contact details and useful information 
A few things we don’t deal with: 
We look after the majority of issues within the highway but there are some 

that we don’t: 

Foul sewers and water leaks 

Anglian Water   www.anglianwater.co.uk 

Severn Trent Water  www.stwater.co.uk 

Mud on the Road  

Lincolnshire Police Call 101 

Street name plates, dog fouling, litter, street cleansing and fly tipping 

on the Highway 

City of Lincoln Council  www.lincoln.gov.uk 

Boston Borough Council  www.boston.gov.uk 

East Lindsey District Council www.e-lindsey.gov.uk 

North Kesteven District Council www.n-kesteven.gov.uk 

South Kesteven District Council www.southkesteven.gov.uk 

South Holland District Council www.sholland.gov.uk 

West Lindsey District Council www.west-lindsey.gov.uk 
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Wills and Powers 
of Attorney 

 
Local personal service   
Competitive fees       
Legally qualified Will Writer (LLB Dip LP) 
FSWW 
 

Free home visits 

Call:    01522 306326/0778 658 
5728 
Email: 
liz@powelllegalconsultancy.co.uk 
www.powelllegalconsultancy.co.uk 
Member of Society of Will Writers –  
Fully Insured 
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COLLINGHAM PHARMACY 

YOUR local pharmacy dispensing NHS, Private and Veterinary prescriptions. 

Offering a wide range of medicines, vitamins, toiletries, pet medicines and seasonal gifts. 

NHS Services Include: 

 Medicine Use Review          

                                   Morning After Pill  

                                      Blood Pressure Measurement 

   Minor Ailments Scheme  

 High Street, Collingham, Newark, NG23 7LB    Tel: 01636 893038 

email: collingham.pharmacy@nhs.net 

Mon 8.45am-6.30pm  Tue-Fri 8.45-6pm   Sat 9am-12.30pm  Closed 1pm-2pm daily 
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01522 868418 
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Editor    Jane Wallis, 15 Church Lane, Eagle LN6 9DJ 

    01522 869094 janewallis41@btinternet.com 

     

  

Treasurer    Anne Rogers, 4 Church Lane, Eagle, LN6 9DJ 

    Anne.horsman@outlook.com01522 869996 

     
Distribution    Mike Waterton 01522 869876 

THE EAGLE EYE 

Publication date 1st week in February, April, June, August, October, December 

The views expressed in the magazine represent those of the individual contributors and not 

necessarily those of the Editor. Readers are advised to take their own precautions before 

entering into any agreement with advertisers to obtain goods or services. 

Village Facebook Pages 

‘Eagle Local Information and What’s On in our Village’ - for 

posting information re events in the village, weekly groups/

clubs, useful numbers, suspicious activity etc.  

‘Eagle Sales and Wants’ For those looking to sell or gift items 

and others who are looking for that specific something. 

‘Eagle & Swinethorpe Parish Council’ for notices from the 

Parish Council 

‘Friends Of Eagle School - FOES’  for information on what 

FOES are up to. 

Advertising Rates (6 issues) 

Full Page    £90 

Half page    £50 

Quarter page   £30 

One-off advertisements  Full page £20, Half page £14, Quarter page £10 

Family announcements  Free 

Diary entries   Free 
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

*Cllr Appleby’s email address is cllr_sally_appleby@n-kesteven.gov.uk 

If  you would like your telephone number added to this list or any of the above are incorrect 

please contact the Editor on 869094 or janewallis41@btinternet.com  

Publisher accepts no responsibility for the validity of any of the advertisements. 

Printed by Pott Morton Printers, Lincoln 

EAGLE & SWINETHORPE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH CO-ORDINATORS 

 Jon Faiers, Fallowfields, Doddington Road, Whisby  694352 

 Sue Ross, 7 Kestrel Rise, Eagle    868411 

Collingham Medical Centre General Enquiries 01636 892156 

Collingham Pharmacy  01636 893038 

Community Beat Team See inside  Page 6 

Eagle Bowls Club Ted Coulson 704340 

Eagle Indoor Bowls Roger Bishop 869557 

Eagle Post Office   868212 

Eagle Primary School   868354 

Eagle Churchwardens Sue and Chris Stiles 869296 

OAP Party Fund Roy Bell 868567 

Parish Clerk Rachel Popplewell Parishclerk@eaglevillage.co.uk 

District Councillor NKDC Cllr Sally Appleby* 07714 271450 

Playing Field Committee  Parishclerk@eaglevillage.co.uk   

Village Hall Bookings Jackie Jinks 868418 

Village Hall Committee Simon Spear 869490 

Village Produce Ass’n Clare Evans 07825 160985 

Village Website  www.eaglevillage.co.uk 

200 Club Rodney Fagg 869123 

Fellowship Lunch Jean Roberts 868797 


